
1 | P a g e  R a l e i g h  P u b l i c  S c h o o l  N e w s l e t t e r  
 

RALEIGH PUBLIC SCHOOL 

 

Nurturing Children in an Innovative and Creative Environment 

Find us at 12 North Street, Raleigh 2454  Phone 02 6655 4228   

Email: Raleigh-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au Website: https://Raleigh-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

School Principal: Mrs Katrina Meenahan 

Newsletter, Term 1, Week 7        15 March 2023 

15-27 March  NAPLAN for Yrs 3 and 5 
16 March  Kids in the Kitchen 
17 March  Sporting schools AFL 
25 March  State Election fundraising stall 
29 March  P&C AGM, 3pm 

 
Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

This week we have received our two new native bee hives that were purchased with our 
Environmental Grant from Bellingen Council. We will continue to host a hive and be a part of 
the 100 Hives in 100 Schools project. The arrival of the bee hives is particularly exciting as all of 
our students are exploring and learning about bees and the valuable role they play in our 
environment. 

 

Election Cake and Produce Stall 

I hope everyone has been collecting big batch cookie, slice, sweets or muffin recipes for our 
Election Stall on the 25th March. Thank you to those families who have returned the note with 
the time you are able to help at the stall and the produce or items you will be donating. 

It is a requirement that items are pre-packaged and labelled with the ingredients. All items 
can be dropped off at school on Friday afternoon before 3.30pm or first thing in the morning. 
The easiest and quickest way to package items is to place them in ziplock bags or new 
takeaway containers and sticky tape a small ingredients label. Please do not send in whole 
cakes or items in Tupperware containers. 

Depending on the size of the items, please package them as follows: 
· 4 to 6 cookies 
· 4 to 6 pieces of slice 
· 1 muffin 
· 2-4 cupcakes 
· 6-8 chocolate balls 

We will price the items at the stall. Thank you everyone for your support in helping raise 
money for our school and our activities. 

https://raleigh-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
mailto:Raleigh-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


2 | P a g e  R a l e i g h  P u b l i c  S c h o o l  N e w s l e t t e r  
 

Numeracy professional Learning 

Yesterday, Danielle and myself attended a professional learning day with other schools from 
across our network. The focus of the day was on Guided Numeracy Support and Collaboration 
between the schools, in particular the area of Measurement and Geometry. This is an area, as a 
school, we have identified that we would like to strengthen our skills as teachers and therefore 
improve student learning and outcomes. 
 
New K-2 Syllabus 

As we have previously mentioned, this year we are implementing the new K-2 Literacy and 
Numeracy curriculum in the K-2 classroom. As a part of this Bernadette and Danielle will 
attend two full day workshops over the next semester and a number of after school meetings 
to build their skills and understanding of the new curriculum and ensure their consistent 
implementation. 

Next year we will be implementing the Years 3 to 6 part of the new Literacy and Numeracy 
curriculums. This will also involve professional learning to familiarise ourselves with the 
curriculum and how to effectively implement this for our students. For our students this will be 
business as usual and they will continue their learning within the classroom. 
 

P&C Annual General Meeting Wednesday 29 March 

The Raleigh Parents and Citizens meet once a term. We will be holding our annual P & C AGM 
on Wednesday afternoon the 29th March at 3 pm in the staffroom.  

Everyone is invited to attend and find out what wonderful things our school is doing. Due to 
your support, the P&C have been able to subsidise school excursions/incursions and provide for 
student injury insurance. Hope to see lots of new and regular faces on Wednesday 29th March. 
 
Year 6 to 7 2024 Expression of Interest 

The Expression of Interest for high school for our Year 6 students is now available on our website. 
This needs to be entered by the 31st March.  A paper copy will also be sent home and you may fill 
this in if you prefer and return it to school by the 31st March. 
 
Gumbaynggir Language Classes 

Students continue to enjoy the Gumbaynggir language classes.  I hope they are sharing this 
ancient language with you at home. 
 

 
 
 

“Truth is not always popular, but it is always right.” 
UNKNOWN 
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K-2 Music Lessons 

K-2 music lessons have begun.  It’s wonderful to see the children’s involvement.  We are listening 
to ‘Where the Creatures Roam’, a piece of music about mythical African creatures, exploring 
tone, temp and following beat. 
 

 
 
3-6 Music Lessons 

3-6 students are being introduced to many different types of instruments, learning about 
rhythm whilst having fun. 

 
 

Sporting Schools AFL 

AFL will continue on Fridays until the end of March. Students are gaining great skills and having 
lots of fun. 
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K-2 History Presentation 

Students from K-2D sharing an object that is special to them from personal or family history, as 
part of their history unit. 

 
 
Package Free Lunch Winner 

 
Congratulations to this week’s package free winner.  This will be calculated 
from Tuesday to the following Monday each week. All students achieving 
this will go into a draw to become the Package Free Lunch winner. As well as 
receiving a certificate for their great effort, they will also choose a small prize. 

 
 
 

Weekly Attendance Award 

 
Congratulations to our Weekly Attendance Award recipient who has 
achieved 100% attendance over the past five days.  This will be calculated 
from Tuesday to the following Monday each week. All students achieving 
this will go into a draw to become the Weekly Attendance Award winner. 
As well as receiving a certificate for their great effort, they will also choose 
a small prize. 
 
 

Kind Regards, 
Katrina Meenahan 
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Welcome back to school everyone. 

Beginning of the year, time to let you know the show will 
be on and happening again. 

Put this date in your diaries May 13 &14. 

Check out our website or Facebook site to see what’s on and what you can participate in, items 
you can enter in the pavilion, grooming your fur baby for the Mongrel dog show or just 
planning your day around the entertainment provided. 

Let’s hope for great weather, creative minds, happy horses and playful smiles all round to enjoy 
the Bellingen Show 2023. 

Don’t forget to get your tickets on line and save the hassle on the morning at the gate. 

Any questions or enquiries you may have, please consult the Website or ring our Secretary’s 
Office during the opening hours.  

See You There. 

 

 


